

BEAMS

Bible Education and Missionary Service
P.O. Box 10200 • 15444 Duckworth Road • Gulfport, MS 39505-0200
Phone (228) 832-1096 • Fax (228) 832-1695

Rene' J. Freret, D.D.
President

Phone (228) 832-1096

October, 2018, Prayer Letter

Dear Fellow Helpers in the Lord,

Freda and I would like to thank you for your prayers and support for us. God is so good. We are honored that the Lord would use us in His service in supplying whole, hardback Bibles to missionaries all over the world.



Rene' and Freda Freret

BEAMS Biblical Heritage Exhibit

Dr. Mark Smith, Pastor of Faith Baptist Church in Tacoma, Washington, and a team from his church are building an exhibit at BEAMS on the history of the Bible. We hope to have this exhibit ready for people to see during the BEAMS National

Pastors' Conference, February 25-26, 2019. It will be one of the finest Bible exhibits in the south. Please make your plans to attend.



Bibles Needed in Mexico

We at the BEAMS Headquarters are always excited when we receive a letter from missionaries who are receiving Flag of Mexico BEAMS Bibles. One such missionary is Brother Rick Shields, missionary to Mexico. Bro. Shields and his family have been serving the Lord in Mexico for 24 years. During these years, they have organized seven full-time churches, a full-time Bible Institute and Training Center, and have seen hundreds of people saved.

Rick Shields family Please pray for the Shields family and all missionaries serving in Mexico. One of the major problems our missionaries and their families face in Mexico is the constant combat from the Cartel, Mexican police and military. It is a weekly conflict, if not daily.

Brother Shields writes, "In Mexico, there is such a need for Bibles. Last month I received a letter from a Mexican pastor in the state of Oaxaca, Mexico, thanking me for the Bibles I had given him. He has placed the Bibles into the hands of three Indian tribes. Thank you, BEAMS, for making me an official distributor of God's precious Seed. We are now supplying Bibles to over 200 pastors in Mexico. We thank God for His Word, and we thank you at BEAMS."

(Please consider helping Bro. Shields with Bibles. \$ 64.00 will supply 8 Bibles.)

Thank You.

Freda and I thank each of you so much for your prayers and faithful support.

Your Missionaries, René and Freda Freret